

THE WHITELEY

INFORMATION NOTICE 165

Dear Neighbour,

Re: Pile Cap Pour, No.3 – Monday 20th September 2021.

Please be informed that we will continue pouring the pile cap in the southeast corner of the Whiteleys Development on Monday 20th September. As advised in our Information Notice 154 (20th August), this is the third of four occasions now planned before the end of September. Due to the thickness of the pile cap and the volume of concrete required, Westminster City Council have agreed to extend the working hours for that day to 07.00-20.00hrs.

Outside normal working hours (between 7am-8am and 6pm-8pm) the concrete vehicles will be held and pumped within the site at basement level 1 to help minimise noise. The procedure involves the use of the site concrete pumps at B1 level, and the placing work will be contained within basement level 3.

If you have any questions regarding this information, please contact Ashley Wright – Community Engagement Advisor – 07385 402432. If you have any other questions, please email whiteleyscommunity@laingorourke.com. Your query will be responded to within 48 hours.

Kind regards,

The Laing O'Rourke Team